
Nikki’s 
Notes 

The ladies and 
I had such a 
fun time at the 
ladies retreat in 
October! It was also quite the 
learning experience for all of 
us. For example, neither of the 
older ladies live in a home with 
indoor plumbing. So when we 
arrived at our guesthouse I 
had to give a lesson on how to 
use the water for the sink and  
shower. Some of these new 
experiences led to lots of 
laughing. I’m so thankful we 
got to have this time together! 
As an add on to this: When 
Matt took the men to the 
conference in Phnom Penh, 
some them had never been in 
a supermarket before. So they 
took a little field trip to one 
and they were so amazed at 
the air conditioning inside and 
prices listed on each item.  
* Maybe these special 
moments for our people here 
will give you a better idea on 

our life in Memot. ☺
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Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters, 

The last couple of months have been quite full. In 
October, Nikki took a group of ladies to a conference, 
where she was able to help with the teaching and enjoy 
some wonderful fellowship. Then, in November, I was 
able to take a group from our 
church to a men’s conference 
where we heard some great 

preaching and got to connect with 
lots of other Christian 
Cambodians. These were special 
opportunities to deepen our 
relationships with folks from the 
church as well as be refreshed spiritually. 

We are beginning to set things in motion for our 
Christmas outreach service. Many Cambodians are familiar 
with the idea of Christmas but have no idea what it means 
besides gifts. This year, we have several church members 
who have volunteered to help in different capacities, and 
we are excited to be able to expand the program and widen 
our outreach. Please pray that the preparations will go 
smoothly, and that all those involved will have God’s 
wisdom in the decisions that must be made. Pray that this 
program will bring in new folks as well as deepen the 
commitment and connection of the church members.

Although the church is still meeting at our house, 
we were just recently able to put up a church sign on the 
road, and have already had 
interest and questions from 
that. Please pray that during 
this special time of year, we will 
have many chances to share the 
wonderful truth of Jesus Christ.  

For His Name’s Sake,  
The Brown Family  
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Spiritual growth of Sarun, 
Sara, Poch

• Christmas Program
• Evangelism opportunities 
• Light of Life Radio Broadcast

Faithful Men’s Conference


